AREA VII MINUTES

LUBBOCK, TX

JULY 31, 2009


The meeting was called to order at 10:57 am by Doak Stewart.  The Area VII FFA officer (Tyler Bradfield) offered assistance to everyone and thanked the teachers for all that they do for the students. Doak Stewart read the calendar of events for the next year.  Area affiliation information is on the website.  Tom Maynard introduced representative from San Antonio Spurs.  Spurs FFA night will be held on Friday December 11, 2009. 

REPORTS: ( FULL REPORTS WILL BE POSTED ON WEBSITE)

Scholarship: Melvin Pouncy reported that the question bank would be simplified and students will receive 90 seconds for an opening statement.  Scholarship interviews WILL NOT be at area convention.

LDE:  Melissa Loerwald reported.  

CDE:  Ray Pieniazek reported that dress code will be enforced (collared shirts) at state contests.  Marketing plan needs more participation or it will be cut. 

Horticulture:  Mike Chestnut reported. 

Rodeo: Doug Townsend reported.  In case of tie, the scholarship will be split.

Awards:  Golden Horizon award is being revamped. 

State Officer Travel:  Contact Janel McMullan before August 28, 2009.  Dates will be Sept 15-18, Dec 14-18, Jan 12-14.  

Young Farmers:  Steve Forsythe encouraged membership.

Special Committee Report on District Realignment:  Chad Saunders reported.  Kevin Sells moved to accept the proposal, Warren Beard seconded and the motion passed.  

NEW BUSINESS


Kevin Sells moved to drop plaque, add banner for 1st place team, and drop all individual pins for non-qualifying area contest.  Only banners will be given.  Don Harris seconded and the motion passed. 

Meeting adjourned 12:02 pm.

Respectfully submitted

Joe David Lehmberg

Secretary

